
Minutes of the Heath MLPAC Meeting with WG&E and TriWire 
November 10, 2020 

 
Present:   MLPAC:  Art Schwenger and Ned Wolf; 
                  WG&E:   Rich Carnall, Tom Kolek, Laura Dorman, Dave Loiko, and Joe Parda; 
                TriWire:    Jordan Hawes, and Justin Chaplin 
 
Rich reported that he sent to Sheila a map of Mohawk Estates with sections that are printable.  Rich said 
that they’re getting closer to determining whether to reduce the Mohawk Estates network.  
 
Joe asked Jordan to give an update.  Jordan said that they’ve been laying down fiber in 02 and that they 
just put up MST’s on Royer Road.  They’ve gone from 2 crews to 4.  Jordan said that they’ve got the 288 
cable up Branch Hill Road to 8A and into FSA 01.  They’re on track for a January 16th release of FSA 02.  In 
about a month the MST density will be sufficient for them to start splicing.   
 
Joe told Art and Ned that he’s seeking guidance on  where to go with the 3 exceptional cases.  He asked 
that the MLPAC come with any new information on those cases next week. 
 
Jordan and Justin left at 2:20. 
 
Art asked about the decision to use an existing conduit versus digging a new trench for a new conduit. 
Joe asked Laura to display on the screen details of particular cases involving underground.  Joe said that 
if the estimated cost is under $3000, they will just go ahead. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 2:42. 
 
                                                                                           Respectfully submitted, 
 
                                                                                                              Ned Wolf 


